MINUTES OF THE POLICY & RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 2014
PRESENT: 
Cllr. Swann (in the Chair), Cllrs. Bunyan, Rook and Hemsted.
APOLOGIES:

Cllrs. Veitch and Holmes.
Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

21/14:
Internal Audit:
Cllr Swann stated that he had completed the internal audit for July and August and both were satisfactory.
22/14:
Annual Audit:
Cllr. Swann informed Members that we had received a clean bill of health from the Audit Commission.  No matters had been raised.  The Clerk informed Members that not only do we have to post the completion notice of audit on the noticeboard we also now have to post a copy of pages 1 – 3 of the actual annual return.
23/14: Authorisation of payments made after the August meeting:

The list of payments made after the August meeting, is filed with these minutes.
24/14: Cheques for payment:
Cheques for September were signed for payment as per the list filed with these minutes.

These included:


Policy and Resources


    17,761.18
Burial and Properties


      1,406.43
Environmental Management

      3,482.78
 


     Total             £22,650.39
Cllr. Swann informed Members that there was a transfer from the Lloyds account into HSBC which would show up in the list of payments and receipts.  We have to issue a cheque to transfer funds which then needs to be recorded in the accounts.

Responding to a question from Cllr. Bunyan, Cllr. Swann stated that the payment to Tunbridge Wells Borough Council for car park cleaning was reimbursement for the emptying of the litter bins etc. 
Cllr. Rook referred to the payment to Taylor Roberts which was the architect’s fees.  He had run the Taylor Roberts contract past Buss Murton who had not raised any major concerns.  Buss Murton had made no charge for checking this for us.  

Cllr. Bunyan proposed that the contract be agreed for signature.  This was seconded by Cllr. Swann and agreed.  Cllr. Rook would sign the contract on behalf of the Parish Council.

25/14:
Budgets:
Cllr. Swann reminded Members that budget setting would soon be upon us.  The Clerk drew Member’s attention to the fence at Golford Cemetery.  The Parish Warden had reported that it was now time to replace the front fence as it was unstable.  Cllr. Swann stated that there were some earmarked funds already available.  Cllr. Hemsted offered to inspect the fence and The Clerk would obtain a quote for replacement.  A general discussion took place on other amounts that might need to be included in this year’s figures.  
26/14: Items for Information:
Cllr. Rook stated that the opening of the High Weald Academy Sports Hall was taking place on the 16th September and all Members were invited.  The Clerk confirmed that she had sent round the invitation to all Members by e-mail. 
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